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	Summary: 
	The following notes are intended to provide information to WG SE on the development of the ECO activities which are of interest to WG SE

	Proposal:
	WG SE to note the latest news related to the Office

	Background:
	ECO focuses on providing daily support and contributions to various SE PTs, as well as carrying out the public consultation of WG SE adopted documents, the public consultation for the CEPT report mandated by the European Commission.


ECO bulletin

The ECO bulletin is available in a separate document as SE(14)info006. It was also presented at the Berlin (Germany) meeting (ECC(13)074).

Key issues are:

1. the focus in Japan on White space devices was more on streamlining the process of licensing rather than trying to work from the managed-unlicensed approach of North America and Europe;

2. opening of very high frequencies at 60 GHz for  unlicensed indoor use for SRDs in a way similar to Europe, but explicitly recognising the potential contribution these bands might make to mobile broadband traffic offloading;

3. initiatives to provide a framework for DA2GC at 14 GHz;

4. various spectrum-sharing initiatives (1695-1710 MHz, 1755-1780 MHz, 1915-1920 MHz, 1995-2000 MHz, 2020-2025 MHz and 2155-2180 MHz, including H-Block)  made by the FCC in the USA.

5. FCC streamlines licensing and operating rules for satellite services;

6. 
Intelligent Transport Services: status and information about an upcoming important conference – also in light of the near future review of the regulation in Europe and leading role of Europe standardisation in the ITS field.

The ECO contact point is Thomas Weber (thomas.weber@eco.cept.org) 

Development of ECO/CEPT portal & Electronic Working Arrangements

The new email function deployment has been delayed because of user right issue on the CEPT portal. The work is on-going. Meanwhile the usual email reflector is operational.

2 New functions in the Forum area are currently available: 

1) The email notification of a post has been improved with the content of the post itself, and with the hyperlinks to any attachments to this post.

2) A “don’t send notification” feature has been implemented when a post is being edited.

Technical/IT contact point is Søren Conradsen soren.conradsen@eco.cept.org 

For more general ECO/CEPT portal related issues, please contact the ECO Webmaster editor Vibeke Hansen vibeke.hansen@eco.cept.org 

The ECO contact point for Electronic Working Arrangements is Alexander Gulyaev (alexander.gulyaev@eco.cept.org) 

Research activity
The ECO will make a presentation regarding CEPT preparations for the WRC-15 on IMT additional allocations at a Workshop ‘Radio Access and Spectrum innovations for 5G’. This workshop is organised by a group of FP7/H2020 research projects, with support from the European Commission. The Workshop will take place in Athens, March 2014 collocated with the Future Internet Assembly (FIA). 

The presentation will explain the status of CEPT preparations for the WRC-15 on additional spectrum for mobile service. 

The ECO was invited to have a presentation at the EMC Symposium 2014 in Goteborg. Organising committee decided to arrange a special session under the theme "Models for System-Level EMC Analysis". 

The plan is to present a paper providing examples of CEPT studies using SEAMCAT as an  example of relevant modelling tool for system-level EMC analysis. 

Please also visit http://www.cept.org/ecc/topics/research-activity to check for updated information 

The ECO contact point is Stella Lyubchenko stella.lyubchenko@eco.cept.org 

Latest release of ECC News letter

http://www.cept.org/ecc/who-we-are/ecc-newsletters
ECC monthly news

ECC monthly report delivered monthly and can be visited at: http://cept.org/ecc/ecc-monthly-news-summary-for-september-2013
Cooperation with R&TTE CA and ADCO R&TTE 

Topics which had received the highest profile and attention in ECC itself which were discussed in ADCO RTTE were: 5 GHz RLAN to meteorological radars (the DFS issue), the role of receiver parameters in the Radio Equipment Directive, SRDs, and the development of a Risk Assessment methodology by ADCO RTTE in response to the Commission’s Product Safety and Market Surveillance Package.  The report also drew attention to a list and description of several other issues.

In R&TTE CA the main interaction had been to present EFIS and its classifications. At the last ECC meeting, the WG FM chairman informed about the discussions on a liaison statement from ADCO requesting closer cooperation with WG FM on various issues of common interest, in particular by establishing regular exchange of status liaison statements. The ECC meeting discussed the relationship with ADCO, drawing attention in particular to the benefits of early feedback on the effectiveness of regulation when new technology is introduced: the experience with 5 GHz RLAN had been instructive.  The existing core liaison arrangements via ECO were proved satisfying and it was difficult to identify precisely what outcomes might have been improved with more intensive cooperation.  However, there was a general consensus that a strengthening of relations might be beneficial.  ADCO was invited to make a presentation to the next ECC meeting in March 2014 to get a first-hand explanation of ADCO’s organisational context, scope of interest and priorities, with some opportunity for interaction with the meeting delegates. It may also be useful to discuss whether and how to develop the relationship in both directions between ECC and ADCO.

Results of the workshop on cooperation related to the “Risk Assessment procedures on R&TTE products which do not fulfill the essential requirements” held the 17th October, organized by ADCO R&TTE are available in SE(14)info011. This workshop included presentations from various parties: ADCO members, the EC, ETSI and ECO in behalf of ECC.

The ECO contact point is Alexander Gulyaev (alexander.gulyaev@eco.cept.org)  
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